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Local and regional democracy in Denmark – 

Recommendation 164 (2005) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe

(Reply adopted by the Committee of Ministers on 7 February 2007 at the 986th meeting of the Ministers’ Deputies)

——————————————
The Committee of Ministers has considered Congress Recommendation 164 (2005) on local and regional democracy in Denmark and has transmitted it to the Danish authorities. Responding to the request made by the Congress expressed in paragraph 6.b of the recommendation, asking the Committee of Ministers to request an opinion from the Steering Committee on Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR) on the Danish administrative reform, the Committee of Ministers made this request. The opinion received is appended to this reply. The Committee of Ministers has taken note, with interest, of the information given by the CDLR in paragraphs 2 and 3 of the opinion, and concurs with the CDLR’s opinion expressed in paragraphs 4 and 5. 

Appendix to the reply

Comments by the Steering Committee on Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR)
on Recommendation 164 (2005) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities
of the Council of Europe 

on local and regional democracy in Denmark

1.
Pursuant to the decision adopted by the Committee of Ministers at the 936th meeting of the Ministers’ Deputies, the CDLR discussed Recommendation 164 (2005) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe with a view to giving its opinion on the consequences of the reform of Danish public administration for the fulfilment of Denmark’s international obligations under the European Outline Convention on Transfrontier Co-operation between Territorial Communities or Authorities (the Madrid Convention).

2.
The CDLR invited the Representative of Denmark to give details of the reform which would come into force on 1 January 2007, and was thus able to gain an idea of the scope and extent of the major reforms that Denmark had decided to undertake. It particularly noted that the new regions would have the right to associate with other territorial authorities, within the limits of the law and of their competences. This right of association would also apply, within the framework of the law, to territorial authorities situated outside the Danish borders.

3.
The CDLR also noted that in Denmark there would be no legal obstacle to clarifying that the Madrid Outline Convention should apply to the regions established by the structural reform, and that the Danish Government in this perspective would consider the need for such a clarification. The Danish Government would also consider whether such clarification should be made in a letter to the Secretary General or in the form of a fresh declaration to be lodged with the Secretary General, in accordance with Article 12.d of the Madrid Convention.

4.
The CDLR is of the opinion that such a clarification would be appropriate and that a declaration would provide the opportunity to specify the exact scope of the convention in the light of the situation created by the reform of local and regional authorities which will come into force on 1 January 2007.

5.
The CDLR also wishes to point out that member states are free to decide how their territory and institutions should be structured, provided they fulfil the obligations resulting from the European Charter of Local Self-Government and other relevant conventions to which they are party.
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